Public Sector Apprenticeship Target Annual Return - Ashford Borough Council 

1 April 2022 to 31 March 2023

Section 1 – Data Publication

The Public Sector Apprenticeship Targets Regulations 2017 require public sector bodies (including local authorities), who employ more than 250 employees, to employ at least 2.3% of their staff as new apprentice starts over the period 1 April 2017 to 31 March 2022.

Although the target period is 1 April 2017 to 31 March 2022, public bodies are encouraged to continue to report their progress around the following areas: 

· Total number of new apprenticeship starts 

· Total number of apprentices

· Organisation headcount
Ashford Borough Council is pleased to publish progress made in the period of 01.04.2022 to 31.03.2023
	Data Period 
	1 April 2022 – 31 March 2023


	Number of employees who were working in England on 31 March 2022

	549

	Number of employees who were working in England on 31 March 2023

	529

	Number of new employees who started working for you in England between 1 April 2022 to 31 March 2023

	67

	Number of apprentices who were working in England on 31 March 2022

	8

	Number of apprentices who were working in England on 31 March 2023


	11

	Number of new apprentices who started working for you in England between 1 April 2022 to 31 March 2023

	5

	Percentage of apprenticeship starts (both new hires and existing employees who started an apprenticeship) between 1 April 2022 to 31 March 2023 as a proportion of total headcount on 31 March 2022


	0.91%


Appendix B

Public Sector Apprenticeship Target Annual Return - Ashford Borough Council 

Section 2 – Apprenticeship Activity Return
1 April 2022 – 31 March 2023
Factors that impacted your ability to meet the target

	Outline any actions you have taken to help you progress towards meeting the public sector target

	We are focused to have achieved our Public Sector Apprenticeship Reporting Target for this review period and are focused on maintaining this across the 2017-2022 review period. 
A small number of apprenticeships commenced in this period in Housing and in Planning and Development.  In addition within this reporting period we increased our establishment by 25% in order to meet the government’s target of developing a new Border Control Facility within the borough. 


	Tell us about any challenges you have faced in your efforts to meet the target

	With the majority of the organisation working from home after the 3 lockdown periods it was also challenging during 2022 to set up a model to support and mentor apprentices remotely.



	How are you planning to ensure you meet the target in future

	We are pleased that since April 2022 we have started a total of 7 apprenticeship starts.  4 of these are new employees on graduate level apprenticeship schemes within our planning and finance services. We have a module agreed to recruit to these on a 3 year rolling programme.  1 apprenticeship in our Port Health service, 1 in our Housing service and one we have transferred over from another authority. 


	Do you have anything else you want to tell us (optional)

To make apprenticeships accessible to all we introduced an Apprenticeship Wage Allowance in 2015. 

The Apprenticeship Wage Allowance is greater than the statutory Apprentice Wage rate.  Currently we pay apprentices the age appropriate to the National Minimum Wage plus 0.20 pence per hour which is a higher rate than the statutory Apprenticeship rate of pay. 


